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Trust Chair Report 
 
Wellington Zoo is well placed to achieve more success next year.  The platform we have built this year 
stands us in good stead for even greater achievement. 
 
We now have a modern 21st century zoo of world class standing.  Our future focus will be developing 
the positioning of the Zoo for the next ten years.  We have started this work already and the coming 
year will complete our organizational values project which will set the framework for our strategy.   
 
We have embraced sustainability as a point of difference for our organization and we are very proud of 
being carboNZero certified.  Next year we will continue to reduce our carbon footprint.   This is part of 
our ethos to act positively to improve the environment for animals and for people. 
 
We will open the Australia precinct Neighbours in September 2013 which will bring our iconic Aussie 
animals out and about in the walkthrough exhibit.    
 
We will also open a new Serval exhibit in December 2013 and begin work on the first phase of Meet the 
Locals.  This precinct will celebrate New Zealand and take people on a journey from the sea to the 
mountains. 
 
Our Trustees have again made a real difference with their dedication to the Zoo.  The Trustees work in 
partnership with the Zoo’s strategic management team to ensure valuable and measurable outcomes 
for Wellington Zoo.  
 
As we move into 2013-14 we are very clear about the role Wellington Zoo plays in conservation, animal 
care and visitor engagement.   We now have a Zoo that our community can be proud of and we are 
committed to having this continue.  
 

The coming year brings the start of our New Zealand Precinct, Meet 
the Locals, our love story for New Zealand.” 
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Chief Executive Report 
 
Wellington Zoo exists to encourage people to find their personal connection with nature.  With an 
amazing record 232,130 visitors we have connected more people than ever with the animals in our 
care.  We have been able to ensure that we build a future for wildlife by having our community act in 
positive ways for the environment. 
     
Wellington Zoo Trust met or exceeded 17 of our 24 targets we set ourselves for 2012-131.  I am 
particularly proud of our achievement of being the world’s first carboNZero certified zoo. 
 
We opened the Asia Precinct in September 2012 which ensures state of the art housing for our iconic 
Malayan Sun Bears and Sumatran Tigers while telling the story of our care for these animals and our 
field conservation work in Asia with Free the Bears Asia and 21st Century Tiger.  We thank Wellington 
City Council, ASB and Pub Charity particularly for their support with this project.  
 
We also opened the Green Zoo, Green You exhibit in September 2012.  This new exhibit tells the story 
of sustainable action in the Zoo and offers visitors tools and knowledge to make sustainable changes to 
their actins in their lives.  
 
Our conservation work with breeding for restoration programmes, conservation medicine and veterinary 
research projects and excellent conservation advocacy for the environment has been successful.  Our 
latest visitor research indicates a significant growth in our community’s recognition of this work by the 
Zoo. 
 
Through efficient management of our resources and excellent business acumen, the Trust was able to 
generate 55% of its operational costs this year and finished with a positive financial result of $8,075.   
 
Our Zoo reached world leading milestones this year and the Zoo team showed their dedication and 
passion for our work in many ways.  We finished the year with a flurry by winning the Vibrant Gold 
Award at the 2013 Wellington Gold Awards- a testament to the work we have done over the past few 
years to create a vibrant, award winning zoo.  Wellington Zoo is a world class Zoo with a bright future. 

                                                            
1 This is for both our internal and external measures. 

‘Wellington Zoo is a world class zoo with a bright future.’ 
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Strategic Direction 
 
OUR DREAM 
To be the best little zoo in the world.  
 
OUR PURPOSE 
We encourage people to find their personal connection with nature.  
 
OUR SIX STRATEGIC ELEMENTS: 
Our six strategic elements have guided our progress over the last 12 months, helping us to 
build the best little zoo in the world. 
  
 1. CREATE OUTSTANDING, INTIMATE AND UNIQUE VISITOR EXPERIENCES 
 Increasing animal contact for our visitors 
 New animal arrivals and veterinary excellence 
 New achievements in visitor engagement across the Zoo 
 Building our 21st Century Zoo 
  
2. INTEGRATE CONSERVATION AND SUSTAINABILITY ACROSS THE ORGANISATION 
 Supporting conservation of species in the wild 
 Achieving carboNZero certification 
 Community conservation programmes 
 
3. ACHIEVE FINANCIAL SUSTAINABILITY 
 Growing support from partners 
 Record visitor numbers, revenue and growing annual membership 
  
4. BUILD LASTING COMMUNITY SUPPORT AND PARTICIPATION 
 Growing volunteer programme 
 Increased involvement with our community 
 LEOTC 
 
5. SHOW INDUSTRY LEADERSHIP 
 Staff presentations at conferences for the zoo and aquarium industry, education, 

conservation and advocacy 
 Staff representation on industry boards and other committees 
  
6. ENSURE ALL STAFF ARE MOTIVATED AND VALUED 
 Building the capability and performance of our people 
 Growing our people engagement 
 Strengthening leadership and management capabilities 
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1. Create outstanding, intimate and unique visitor experiences 
 
Animals in our Care 
The animals at Wellington Zoo help to create a personal connection with nature for our visitors.  
Our Zoo Aquarium Association Australasia Accreditation covers another three years – a 
testimony to our dedication to excellence in animal welfare.  
 
Newborn delights 
It was a momentous year for new births at the Zoo for native and exotic species alike.  
 
The arrival of five Tuatara hatchlings was very special, as they were the first to be hatched in 
The Roost Te Pae Manu, our conservation breeding centre, at the Zoo.  Eggs previously laid at 
the Zoo have been hatched at Victoria University, but the growth of capability at the Zoo meant 
we were able to care for the eggs throughout the hatching process. The baby Tuataras are 
doing very well.  
 

A newly hatched Tuatara in July 2012 
 
But the Tuatara were not the only native species births this year.  The Zoo, in partnership with 
the Department of Conservation, cares for an insurance population of critically endangered 
Grand and Otago Skinks – some of New Zealand’s rarest lizards.  The hope has always been 
that the pairs would breed - helping to create a larger insurance population to conserve them 
for years to come.  2013 saw success, with three Grand Skinks born in February – another first 
for zoos in New Zealand.   
 
Also a New Zealand first, our Bolivian Squirrel Monkeys bore young as well – with the first 
arriving on 10 July, and quickly followed by another five!  Not to be outdone, our Pygmy 
Marmoset group in the Mojo Café exhibit welcomed the birth of twins within the same week – 
for a veritable multitude of miniature monkeys! The second Pygmy Marmoset group at the Mini 
Monkeys exhibit welcomed a newborn son in February of 2013.    

5



 

 
One of the newborn Pygmy Marmosets holds on tight. 

 
We were also thrilled to welcome two baby Nyala in the African Savannah and four more 
adorable Meerkat pups.   
 
Valuable newcomers 
The year started off on a great note, as a wee bundle of fluff arrived after a trip across the 
Tasman.  Yindi, our new Dingo puppy delighted staff and visitors alike – as she joined Wolfrik 
as an animal contact Dingo to help visitors make their personal connection with nature.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A very fluffy young Yindi in July 2012 
Later arrivals were definitely a little less fluffy.  The development of Hero HQ, our new reptile 
and invertebrate house was populated with a raft of animal kingdom superheroes.  Jackson’s 
Chameleons, with the power of invisibility, arrived at the Zoo, along with Leopard Geckos, 
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Giant Rainforest Praying Mantids, Goliath Stick Insects from Australia, Scheltopusiks (Legless 
lizards), and Rainforest Scorpions.  Joining the Tarantulas, these creatures are allowing our 
visitors to gain a true appreciation of the important role small but powerful animals play in our 
ecosystems.  
 

 
A male Jackson’s Chameleon eyes up the camera. 

 
Fond farewells 
While our moustachioed Emperor Tamarin sported facial hair that was the envy of many a 
visitor, it was time for Ekeko to move to Mogo Zoo in Australia for the benefit of the regional 
breeding programme.  The Mini Monkey exhibit also fare welled two Iguanas who were 
transferred to Ti Point Reptile Park.   
 
Four Kākā spread their wings for the breed-for-restoration programme, making their way to 
Boundary Stream and Cape Kidnappers in Hawkes Bay.  Wellington Zoo has now released 21 
Kākā as part of our breed-for-restoration programme.  
 
The Zoo was also instrumental in gathering Otago Skinks from various holders for health 
checks at The Nest Te Kōhanga before they were restored to the Central Otago Ecological 
Trust in Alexandra.  
 
Sadly, we lost our male Pygmy Marmoset, Alfonso, at the Mini Monkey exhibit.  The Keepers 
worked quickly to introduce Cusco from the Mojo Café group, as Alfonso’s mate, Wicket, was 
pregnant.  Cusco was soon seen with the baby, and the two have since shared the care for the 
new arrival.  
 
Our few remaining Little Red Flying Foxes were euthanased due to age and health related 
issues, as were two elderly African Wild Dogs, a female Emperor Tamarin, an elderly White 
Heron, two Capuchins and a male Nyala.  
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Building our 21st Century Zoo 
We are now entering the eighth year of the Zoo’s ten year Zoo Capital Programme (ZCP).  
Wellington Zoo is a truly 21st century zoo – capturing the imagination of our visitors and 
providing first class care for our animals.  
 
Significant steps 
It was a year of great progress for Wellington Zoo.  The Asia Precinct was officially opened at 
the end of September by Her Worship the Mayor, Celia Wade-Brown, along with our major 
donors Pub Charity and ASB Bank.  Matt Hunt, the CEO of Free the Bears, one of our 
conservation partners, also attended the opening. This was a very special occasion, as the Sun 
Bear exhibit is the new home for Sean the Sun Bear, originally rescued by Free the Bears.  The 
Asia Precinct is an important opportunity to engage our community in taking action for 
endangered species survival and to consider the effect of our every day choices.  
 

 
The opening of the new Asia Precinct 

 
The site of Asia Precinct saw the redevelopment of unused space with steep terrain and no 
focal point for visitors.  In its place is a vibrant plaza, where people stop to watch the animals, 
where kids play, and where we can share our conservation messages about using FSC timber 
to protect wild habitats.  The value is more than commercial – the Sun Bears are now in a 
purpose-built exhibit that allows them to showcase their natural arboreal talents.  The Asia 
Precinct allows visitors to make a real connection with these animals and gain understanding of 
their wild habitats through state-of-the-art interpretation and visitor experience.  
 
The design of the new exhibit has already won accolades and the Asia Precinct was a finalist in 
the New Zealand Institute of Builders national awards hosted by the Property Council of New 
Zealand.  But this was not the only space gaining recognition.  Kamala’s – our new function 
space in the centre of the Zoo opened in late 2011 - won a New Zealand Institute of Architects 
award for innovative design in June 2013.   
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Kamala’s lit up for an evening function 

 
When it comes to every day choices, we recognised a gap at the Zoo – we needed to show 
how simple choices can have a big impact on our environment. Her Worship the Mayor, Celia 
Wade-Brown opened our new sustainability exhibit – Green Zoo Green You on 16 October.  
This new space shares our sustainability journey with our visitors, and encourages them to 
commit to a sustainability action of their own to become a ‘Green You’.  Green Zoo Green You 
was built and designed entirely in house on a small budget using recycled materials that help to 
reinforce the reduce, reuse, recycle messaging throughout.  
 

 
A curious visitor investigates Green Zoo Green You 

 
Our exhibits serve to highlight how every living thing plays a key role in our environment.  Her 
Worship the Mayor joined us for another milestone, opening the new Hero HQ on 24 April.  
This innovative space engages visitors with the often misunderstood ‘superheroes’ of the 
animal world: reptiles, invertebrates and spiders.  With superpowers such as invisibility, speed 
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and agility, this exhibit has been comic book themed with bright colours to create a vibrant, 
stunning home for these fascinating creatures.   
 

 
 

The vibrant new Hero HQ exhibit. 
 
Looking ahead 
The next major phase of the ZCP is our New Zealand precinct – Meet the Locals.  We plan to 
be underway with construction in the coming summer.  
 
We are already underway on the Australia Precinct, due for completion in September 2013.  
Thinking outside of the box has developed a very tired area of the Zoo into a natural, vibrant 
space for our visitors to enjoy and show true consideration for animal welfare.   
 
Once this area is complete, the focus will shift to building a modern exhibit for the Servals in the 
African Savannah precinct.  Construction of this exhibit is due to commence in October.  
 
Visitor Experience 
 
Conservation Connection was developed as the 2013 theme to engage our visitors with 
conservation through our staff and our animals.  Conservation Connection has been woven into 
events, signage, school sessions and talks.  Throughout the Zoo, our conservation stories are 
on display – from the personally written staff conservation connection stories, conservation 
project and partnership panels; and videos produced for viewing in the Zoo.  Staff even have 
their own QR code badges with their Conservation Connection stories linked through our 
mobile phone application, STQRY. Our visitors are able to see how easy it is to have their own 
conservation connection and make a positive impact on the environment we share with our 
amazing animals.  
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 Conservation Connection staff profiles at Conservation Corner 
 
To help create connections, we know that visitor interaction plays a significant role.  Our visitors 
frequently get the unforgettable chance to meet contact animals the minute they enter 
Wellington Zoo.  Over the past year, we have recorded our highest ever number of animal 
contact hours across the whole Zoo – with over 1,200 hours.   
 
Our talk schedule was updated, seeing a number of new talks developed so that our visitors 
have more opportunities to learn more about not just the animals, but how they can take action 
for the environment.   
 
A Native Birds talk introduces our visitors to the various birds at The Roost Te Pae Manu, from 
the free ranging Pukeko to our Kākā and the part they play in the national breed-for-restoration 
programme. 
 
With the opening of the Asia Precinct, three new talks were created. The Tiger and Sun Bear 
talks have been a great success, with the new demonstration panels allowing Keepers and 
Rangers the opportunity to hand feed and train the animals while delivering the talks. Project 
Asia was a daily talk over the summer months where visitors were able to explore the 
challenges around exhibit design, using props such as building blocks.  
 
The Cool Creatures Up Close talk afforded a guaranteed opportunity to meet several contact 
animals in one place over the summer months; while at Green Zoo Green You, a talk 
highlighting the sustainability stories of the Zoo was designed to engage visitors in what they 
can do at home to reduce, reuse and recycle.   
   
Our Little Blue Penguins Kororā have always been a subject of interest, and what started off as 
a weekend talk became a daily fixture due to its popularity for visitors with a passion for 
penguins.   
 
The recent introduction of our mobile phone application STQRY in June 2012 has added yet 
another layer of engagement and shown how Wellington Zoo is keeping up with technology.  
Over the past year, STQRY has had over 16,700 page views – with over 5,450 codes scanned 
throughout the Zoo.   
 
Keeping each visit a unique experience is an important aspect of our mission, and as such, we 
continually renew our Zoo.  Our shop has enjoyed further refurbishment to open up the space 
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and improve displays, shelving, and lighting; making it easy for our visitors to explore and 
providing a better platform to showcase our retail products.  
 
The launch of a new Meerkat Close Encounter in August has proved extremely popular.  
Accessible to those as young as four years old, our visitors have pounced on the opportunity to 
get up close to these curious critters.  Our Giraffe Close Encounters were relaunched in 
December, with a new format that has visitors helping to train these giant ruminants and create 
a true connection with the work Wellington Zoo does to enrich the lives of all the animals in the 
collection.  

 
The new Meerkat Close Encounter experience 

 
An updated video was made for The Nest Te Kōhanga, highlighting our conservation 
connection with Places for Penguins and the care we provide for penguins; medical training for 
Zoo animals; a day in the life of a Veterinary Resident; and native wildlife care.  A second 
screen was installed by the salt water pool for visitor viewing at this popular spot where native 
seabirds are frequently being rehabilitated.  
 
Events 
Creating opportunities to enrich our visitors’ experience is another key element to ensuring we 
recognise the needs of our visitors. With the year filled with new exhibits and special occasions, 
there were numerous events to engage our visitors with all the new aspects of their zoo.   
 
The visitor opening of Asia Precinct coincided with the first weekend of September school 
holidays, seeing the Zoo as a hive of activity.  From stilt walkers and dancers to face painting 
and crafts, there were activities galore to engage our visitors with our exciting new exhibit.  Our 
major partner, ASB, was on hand with Asia Precinct themed giveaways – including Sun Bear 
tattoos, and distinctive posters.  Our Visitor Rangers delivered a full suite of talks, costumes, 
dress-ups for kids, and a multitude of contact animals.    
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On Valentine’s Day, we hosted a special adults’ only evening at the Zoo after hours.  Woven 
throughout the event was our Conservation Connection theme, and visitors were able to help 
build penguin love nests for placement on the South coast.  The option to book a gourmet 
picnic hamper or three course dinner at Kamala’s was popular.  Those wanting to treat their 
loved one to an unforgettable night were quick to book up the extra Close Encounters 
available.   
 
We celebrated our new superheroes at the Hero HQ opening on 25 April.  From the moment 
visitors entered the Zoo, they were greeted by our enthusiastic customer service team who had 
unveiled their super hero alter egos.  Having encouraged our visitors to embrace their inner 
super hero for the day, the Zoo was filled with a multitude of masked and caped visitors to 
create a true buzz around our new reptiles and invertebrates. With games such as Gecko 
Hands and Chameleon Tongues tested speed and agility, while the Invisibility Wall game hid 
those who mastered the art of camouflage. Young superheroes were able to make their own 
masks and ID cards at Kamala’s, meeting the impressive stilt walking Batman, Spiderman, and 
Wonder Woman.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Zoo Crew Super Hero at the Hero HQ visitor opening 
 

Children’s Day Te Ra O Te Tamariki in March entertained the younger crowd of our 
community, with festivities such as magic acts from Zappo and Popsicle Band performances in 
the Wild Theatre, bouncy castles on the Chimp Lawn, and recycled craft activities at Kamala’s.  
Our events have been a great way to encourage visitor actions for conservation.  
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Appealing to the foodies amongst us, the Zoo partnered with All Good Bananas to create an 
event for Wellington on a Plate.  Monkeys Go Fair Trade Bananas was a great opportunity to 
focus on a variety of animals who enjoy bananas as part of their diet.  Our close friends at Mojo 
Café donated banana muffins baked for our visitors with fair trade bananas from All Good, and 
face painters filled the Zoo with multiple monkeys!  
   
Living Classroom 
The Living Room is the heart of formal learning at the Zoo.  Nearly 10,000 students from over 
250 schools visited this year to participate in Ministry of Education Learning Experiences 
Outside the Classroom (LEOTC) programmes.  Students travelled from near and far, with 66% 
of students from Wellington and the Wellington region, and 34% outside of the region visiting 
Wellington Zoo to take advantage of our unique learning opportunities.  We also welcomed an 
increased number of secondary school students through LEOTC, with a focus on animal 
behaviour and primate evolution sessions.   
 
Our ever popular school holiday programme continued to be successful.  After increasing the 
capacity in 2011-12, we were able to accommodate nearly 1,500 children over the four school 
holiday periods – at 97% capacity.  We listened to the feedback from parents, extending the 
pick up and drop off times, and incorporating more variety and choice of activities throughout 
the day.  98% of parents were satisfied with their children’s experience, and with how much 
their child’s knowledge of nature had increased.  
 

 
Holiday Programme attendees learn about animal training with Wolfrik the Dingo 

 
For the third consecutive year, we have held a free professional development event for 
teachers held during National Primary Science week.  14 teachers took advantage of this 
opportunity to learn how the nature of science can be implemented at the Zoo; with extremely 
positive feedback.    
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A Careers Day was held in the latter half of 2012, and again in 2013.  In 2012, six staff from 
different areas of the Zoo presented about their role and were available for questions, before 
the students met our Giraffes and participated in a volunteer activity. The 2012 Careers Day 
was a learning step, as we found that students were primarily interested in Keeper and 
Veterinary roles.  Taking this on board, the 2013 format was updated.  The next Careers Day 
was held earlier to fit into a quieter period for the Learning Team and teachers alike.   One 
Keeper and one Veterinarian gave presentations and answered questions, before students got 
stuck into relevant hands on activities.  
 
Plans for new activities in 2013 are already underway.  Linking to The Royal Society’s CREST 
Award scheme, the Learning Team has created a Conservation Challenge project for Year 7 
and 8 students in Term 3.  Along with the Primate Keepers, the Learning Team are organising 
an Enrichment Project for GATE students in the Wairarapa, where they will create enrichment 
for Baboons and Cotton Top Tamarins.  
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2. Integrate conservation and sustainability across the organisation 
 
Keeping conservation at the heart of everything we do is the essence of Wellington Zoo.  Over 
the past year, we have continued to participate in local, national, and international conservation 
efforts both within the Zoo and in the field.  
 
CarboNZero certification 
Our proudest achievement for 2012-13 was becoming the first zoo in the world to be 
carboNZero accredited.  The raft of sustainability initiatives implemented over the last five 
years to reduce our production of waste and our consumption of water and power saw us pass 
our audit with flying colours.  The Zoo has a modest carbon footprint, and our accreditation 
involves committing to reducing our emissions further yet, by 0.8% each year.  For the 
emissions that we cannot eliminate, we have carefully chosen carbon credits that align with our 
values - from the EBEX 21 Permanent Forest Sink Initiative.  This initiative allows land to be 
naturally regenerated, with a covenant to protect the land from future development.   These 
carbon credits exceed all internationally recognised standards, and fit perfectly with the Zoo’s 
conservation ethos.   
 
This long term goal was made possible thanks to a unique and successful partnership between 
the Zoo, Beca and the Department of Internal Affairs (DIA).  This is a compelling example of 
government, business, and social enterprise working as one to achieve a bigger outcome than 
possible by any one organisation.  Beca provided their technical expertise in attaining 
carboNZero certification, which was made possible by DIA funding through their Community 
Internship Programme.  We are proud that our major partner, ASB, covered the complete cost 
of the certification and offsets.  
 
Power 
Our power use has shown a modest increase of 2%, which can be directly attributed to our two 
new exhibits – the Asia Precinct and Hero HQ.  However, we have also made reductions in our 
area of highest consumption – lowering our power use at The Nest Te Kōhanga. We now have 
new software installed that shows direct correlations with weather patterns; allowing us to gain 
greater understanding of our power consumption.  
 
Water 
2012-13 saw our second lowest year for water consumption on record – with just 19.7 million 
litres.  For the same period ten years ago, we consumed 64.3 million litres; and it is exciting to 
acknowledge that we now use almost 70% less water.  The low monthly consumption rates we 
were able to achieve before the drought set in were continued throughout, with June proving to 
be the second lowest month on record – 75% below our June average. This shows the strength 
of people power to make a cultural change for sustainability that has a real, measurable impact. 
Our ability to reduce our water consumption also translates to small reductions for our 
operational costs.  
  
Waste 
Our waste to landfill has increased overall, with 242m³ directly attributed to our projects – 
demolition of the barn, the old Serval exhibit, the refit of the rotunda for Hero HQ, and Green 
Zoo Green You. In contrast, our operational waste to landfill has reduced by 10%.  Our 
relationship with ZooDoo has seen a 50% increase of compostable waste (or 100m³) removed 
for free – reducing the amount of paid removal by 4%.  
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Conservation Awareness 
 
To understand the impact of our messaging, we repeated our Visitor Conservation Awareness 
survey of how our visitors perceive our conservation work.  The results show that there has 
been a dramatic increase in awareness and understanding around the Zoo’s main conservation 
messages since 2012 – for example, 97% of visitors recognise our messages encouraging 
everyone to ‘reduce, reuse, recycle’.  Most visitors could think of a conservation initiative that 
the Zoo was involved with, and more importantly, the number of visitors who could provide 
detail about the initiatives had increased – showing that the messages are sinking in more 
effectively than before.  

 
A visitor shows that our conservation messages are sinking in. 

 
We also wanted to understand how our stakeholders perceive our conservation work.  Dr. 
Sarah Rusholme conducted conservation stakeholder research on behalf of the Zoo, giving us 
a better understanding of stakeholder appreciation of the Zoo as a conservation agency.  It was 
great to find that we are recognised as leaders in engaging our community in conservation 
issues.  The strength of The Nest Te Kōhanga as a conservation resource was reaffirmed, as 
was the power of the Zoo’s involvement with field conservation work.  
 
The results of this research helped to identify gaps and opportunities, and we have already put 
into place strategies for enhancing connections to the Zoo’s conservation work for our visitors 
and partners.  One of the key strategies was the development of the Conservation Connection 
theme, which is now woven into all areas of the Zoo visitor experience.   
 
The Zoo hosted a free screening of ‘Do the Math’, a movie on climate change and our role to 
help prevent global warming, as part of a 350.org initiative.  This screening was an open 
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invitation to staff and the wider community, and was one of 11 screenings held around New 
Zealand at the same time to heighten awareness of conservation issues worldwide.   
 
We encourage community participation in conservation initiatives.  An ‘Unmask Palm Oil’ 
workshop was held at the Zoo to encourage the involvement of young people in the demand for 
clear labelling of palm oil in grocery products in New Zealand.  This push for clarity will allow 
consumers to make informed choices – much like we are encouraging our visitors to do with 
purchasing Forestry Stewardship Council (FSC) approved products.  
 
Conservation Partnerships 
We have started supporting a new conservation project – 21st Century Tiger.  This zoo - based 
organisation passes on 100% of funds raised to wild tiger projects in seven countries. The 
redevelopment of the Tiger exhibit at the Asia Precinct is helping us to raise more awareness 
for the conservation project that will aid the relatives of our critically endangered Sumatran 
Tigers.  
 
As part of strengthening our conservation partnership with Free the Bears, we hosted one of 
their educators, Sokny El, who spent two weeks working with our Community Engagement 
Team and Life Science Keepers.  We also received very positive coverage about our 
relationship with Free the Bears with media coverage from TV3, New Zealand Herald, the 
Dominion Post and Radio Live when we were able to welcome Free the Bears CEO, Matt Hunt, 
at the Asia Precinct opening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Learning Manager Lynn Allan and Sokny El from Free the Bears meet our Cheetah  
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The Kea Conservation Trust completed their work, funded through the Wellington Zoo 
Conservation Fellowship, to track and monitor wild Kea in the South Island.  With this 
partnership well established, we will continue to support their efforts through the Wellington Zoo 
Conservation Fund. The Wellington Zoo Conservation Fellowship also supported Victoria 
University biodiversity research in Wellington.  
 
Our people continue to support Places for Penguins, which is now run on a voluntary basis by 
the Wellington branch of Forest and Bird.  We continue to visit the coast regularly to place and 
monitor nest boxes, and check pest traps – helping our local Little Blue Penguins Kororā.  
 
Two staff members participated in conservation projects through the support of the Wellington 
Zoo Conservation Fund in December.  Lynn Allan, Learning Manager, spent time at the Golden 
Lion Tamarin Association project in Brazil, where she helped them develop learning materials 
in English.  Life Science Keeper Sarah van Herpt headed to the South Island to assist the Kea 
Conservation Trust with monitoring of wild Kea and their nest boxes.   

 
Keeper Sarah van Herpt working with wild Kea 

 
Three more staff members have been on conservation leave; with Veterinarian Dr Baukje 
Lenting assisting with field conservation work with New Zealand Sea Lions; while Print and 
Production Assistant Matt Mitchell headed to Bream Head Conservation Trust to conduct the 
Seabird Survey and assisting with species identification of a newly discovered native skink.  
Manager People and Culture Jo Ring went further afield, spending time with Free the Bears in 
Cambodia to help develop human resource templates and resources.  
 
Our Chief Executive and Group Manager Community Engagement have been growing our 
relationships with conservation agencies.  They have been strengthening partnerships with 
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Forest and Bird, the Department of Conservation, WWF, Zealandia, Wellington City Council, 
and the New Zealand branch of the International Union for Conservation of Nature.  
 
Bush Builders 
 
In addition to the learning opportunities available in the Living Room, our Bush Builders 
educator helped six schools in 2012 to improve their environmental literacy – bringing 
conservation into the school community.   
 
Zoo staff have given their time to help out the Bush Builder schools; digging in to help plant 
native gardens, build weta hotels, and construct bird feeders so that the schools can bring 
more native birds into their surroundings.  Our community has really got in behind Bush 
Builders, with the Wellington Lions jumping in to help Bush Builders at Berhampore School.   
 
Five of these schools in 2012 recorded an average increase of over 100% in nature 
awareness, while one school recorded an average increase of over 1000%.  This result proves 
the immense value of Bush Builders as a resource for connecting local urban students with 
their local environment.  For the 2013 calendar year, eight schools have signed up to bring 
Bush Builders to their students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Bush Builders learn about the water cycle 
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Veterinary Excellence 
Due to our growing reputation for native species conservation in the Wellington region, the 
Veterinary Team grew this year, with the welcome addition of a new full time veterinarian, Dr 
Baukje Lenting.  Dr Lenting is a graduate of the Massey University Masterate Programme in 
Zoo Animal and Wildlife Health, which is run at the Zoo in partnership with Massey University.  
Dr Lenting was the 2007 recipient of the Veterinary Science Medal, which is awarded to the 
student in the final year of the veterinary degree with the highest overall grade across all 
subjects.  Bringing her expertise into this new position allows us to continue increasing our care 
for injured and sick native wildlife as well as providing veterinary services to the Zoo collection.   
We also welcomed two new residents as they begin their journey through the rigorous three 
year Masterate programme.   
 
Seun, our male Rothschild Giraffe, was being treated for laminitis in his hoof in September.  
In order to assess the severity of the condition, it was necessary to anaesthetise him for x-rays 
to determine the best course of action.  The x-rays revealed the severity of the infection in his 
toe, and after consulting with experts from Massey University, the Veterinary Team decided to 
remove the infected toe.   
 
This procedure had been done before in domestic cattle but had never been attempted on a 
Giraffe.  Giraffes are notoriously difficult to anaesthetise, and while the team gave him the best 
chance they could and the toe was successfully removed, Seun did not recover from the 
anaesthetic. 

 
Wellington Zoo and Massey University staff working together with Seun 

 
The procedure showed the immense value of the partnership Wellington Zoo has with Massey 
University.  Due to the complexities of anaesthetising an animal of his size, Massey University 
specialists were also on site to assist with the procedure. We were all grateful for the expert 
assistance provided by Dr Vicki Walsh, a specialist veterinary anaesthetist, and her team; 
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along with the expert advice and assistance provided by Dr Angela Hartman, Dr Jim 
Schumache, Dr Richard Laven, Dr Stu Hunter, and their respective teams.  
 
The Veterinary Team also engaged the services of Massey University specialist, Dr Angus 
Fechney, for root canal work on an African Wild Dog, an Asian Short-Clawed Otter, a Sumatran 
Tiger, and a Malaysian Sun Bear.  Their radiography services were also employed for 
ultrasounds and x-ray on Iguana, Chimpanzee, and Cheetah to name but a few.  
 
Native Treatments in The Nest Te Kōhanga 
 
The Nest Te Kōhanga is no stranger to special visitors, with a growing reputation for skilled 
care not just for the Zoo collection, but for native species from around New Zealand.  The 
Department of Conservation - Chatham Islands Area Office sent another critically endangered 
Chatham Island Taiko for medical attention, after the first in 2011.  While the outcome was not 
good for this bird, we have continued to cement our relationship with the Chatham Islands as 
experts in seabird medicine and rehabilitation.  
 
History almost repeated itself, with the arrival of a Royal Penguin which was quickly dubbed 
‘Happy Feet Two’.  However, the condition in which the penguin arrived was already dire; and it 
sadly succumbed to multiple organ failure shortly after arrival.  
 
A severe southerly storm in June 2013 resulted in an influx of seabirds, including a number of 
White Capped Mollymawk Albatrosses.  We were able to restore two of these beautiful animals 
to the wild.  

 
A White Capped Mollymawk Albatross prepares to take flight. 

 
Nearly 500 native patients from over 50 different species were treated at The Nest Te Kōhanga 
this year.  They were brought in from Department of Conservation, the SPCA, Zealandia, and 
members of the community, showing the growing recognition of The Nest Te Kōhanga as the 
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centre for native wildlife care in the Wellington region and beyond.  These patients all help to 
further develop the skills of our veterinary team and help more native animals recover for 
release back to the wild.  
 
Veterinary Research 
The growth of the Veterinary Team has afforded more time to dedicate to research to share the 
value of The Nest Te Kōhanga further afield. 
 
Our vets are leading the way in a study of the prevalence of Plasmodium (malaria) amongst 
wild Little Blue Penguins in the Wellington region; with assistance from Massey University and 
Department of Conservation.  
 
Dr Lenting also contributed to a conservation project for New Zealand Sea Lions to lend her 
field veterinary expertise for anaesthesia.   
 
Dr Argilla published a scientific paper on Yellow-Eyed Penguin disease research in the Journal 
of Parasitology.  She also co-authored a paper with Colin Miskelly et al. regarding the care of a 
Vagrant Emperor Penguin, which was published in the scientific journal Notornis.  
 

 
Dr Baukje Lenting working on the New Zealand Sea Lion conservation project
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3. Achieve financial sustainability 
 
The Zoo received a clean audit for 2012-13.  For 2012-13, we met or exceeded 17 out of 24 of 
our key performance measures2. Ensuring that we maintain the Zoo for the highest level of 
animal welfare, and as a world class asset for our staff, visitors and wider community requires 
investment.  As a charitable trust, we rely on the generous support of Wellington City Council, 
as well as our sponsors, supporters, and revenue from visitation.   
 
Since becoming a charitable trust ten years ago, we have increased our share of the costs in 
running a 21st century zoo.  This year, the Zoo generated direct revenue to cover approximately 
55% of our operational costs.  
 
This table below shows our key earnings for this financial year.  
Visitor admissions   $2,493,294 
Fundraising for capital projects  $406,538 
Zoo shop retail sales   $321,427 
Operational sponsorship and grants $130,463 
 
In addition to these returns, we exceeded all previous visitation records – welcoming 232,130 
visitors to enjoy their Zoo – ahead of our target of 206,703.   
 
Strong commercial partnerships 
The past financial year has shown that our sponsors and supporters continue to appreciate the 
value of Wellington Zoo for the wider community.  For the first time in Zoo history, we received 
crown funding via DIA through the Community Internship programme, enabling our work 
towards carboNZero accreditation.    
 

Principal Funder – Wellington City Council 

Major Partner - ASB 

Brian Whiteacre Trust The Dominion Post 

Fonterra Brands (Tip Top) Ltd The Holdsworth Charitable Trust 

Infinity Foundation Limited The Radio Network 

Koala Trust The Trusts Community Foundation  

Massey University  Thomas George Macarthy Trust 

Mazda Foundation Trust Trade Me 

New Zealand Community Trust Wellington Community Trust 

Pub Charity World Wildlife Fund for Nature 

 
Our friends have been loyal in lending a hand. We received a generous grant of $300,000 from 
Pub Charity towards the construction of Meet the Locals.  The Infinity Foundation Limited 
helped to make Hero HQ a reality with a kind donation of $50,000.  
 
The Holdsworth Charitable Trust supported the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fellowships, and 
is now supporting the Zoo’s share of the Veterinary Residency Programme at The Nest Te 
                                                            
2 This is for both our internal and external measures. 
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Kōhanga, helping to build the strength of animal care in New Zealand. New Zealand 
Community Trust, the World Wildlife Fund for Nature, and the Thomas George Macarthy Trust 
have given their support to our Bush Builders programme, while the Mazda Foundation is 
supporting the care we give to Tuatara.  
 
We are incredibly grateful for a bequest from a staff member, which made it possible for us to 
purchase an x-ray digital imager for The Nest Te Kōhanga.  This technology will greatly 
improve our animal care and welfare outcomes.  
 
Raising our profile 
We were proud to see that our dream of being the ‘best little zoo in the world’ is fast becoming 
a reality.  Escapehere.com picked Wellington Zoo as number one on their top ten list of the 
best and most fascinating zoos in the world in May 2013  
 

The zoo is dedicated to quality, sustainable enclosures for its population, which include 
solar heating and power, and intimate one-on-one encounters with the animals to 
educate on the importance of natural preservation.3  

 
It has been a great year for revenue generation for Wellington Zoo.  Our emphasis on growing 
relationships through activities such as encouraging our Zoo Crew members to book Close 
Encounters, or vice versa; and touching base with people who have enjoyed Sleepovers or 
Close Encounters in the past to enjoy another experience at the Zoo have worked well.   

 
A visitor enjoying the newly launched Meerkat Close Encounter 

 
We developed ‘Gifts Gone Wild’ – a virtual gift in which the recipient receives a card in return 
for donating to Wellington Zoo.  These unique gifts range from helping to feed our cheeky 

                                                            
3 Fleet, Anna (2013). Ten of the Best and Most Fascinating Zoos in the World. 
www.escapehere.com/inspiration/10‐of‐the‐best‐most‐fascinatig‐zoos‐in‐the‐world  
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Meerkats or Chimpanzees to helping our Veterinary Team provide world class care at The Nest 
Te Kōhanga.  
 
We refreshed our suite of marketing collateral for Zoo Functions and Zoo Crew, and added 
capability to our website to allow online bookings for Birthday Parties.  To encourage 
international visitors, we hosted a number of iSite volunteer ambassadors for a group Cheetah 
Close Encounter; as they are the main point of contact with the cruise ships that arrive en 
masse throughout the summer season.   
 
Our media profile grew significantly this year, with over 630 domestic news stories covering a 
very wide range of topics, from uplifting conservation success stories such as the restoration of 
storm blown albatrosses into the wild, to the amazing new arrivals for Hero HQ, and excitement 
about the possibility of caring for Tasmanian Devils.  
 
Notable coverage included the opening of our Asia Precinct including multiple stories in the 
Dominion Post, a photo gallery on the NZ Herald website, a feature on the 3News website and 
a live interview on TVNZ Breakfast. We received very positive coverage about our conservation 
partnership with Free the Bears with media including TV3, New Zealand Herald, the Dominion 
Post and Radio Live.  
 

 
3 News media coverage of the new Asia Precinct 

 
The arrival of a vagrant Royal Penguin, subsequently dubbed “Happy Feet 2”, prompted a flurry 
of media coverage - with more than 30 domestic print and broadcast stories, and hundreds 
more internationally, including the BBC, Huffington Post, and Time Magazine online. 
 
The Zoo also benefited from a great Dominion Post story about Chief Executive Karen Fifield 
and the way Karen and the team has worked together to take the Zoo to a new level of 
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excellence.  Potential visitors were enticed to visit by a tourism related feature in the Sunday 
Star Times Escape section which included a Red Panda Encounter and an Iguana procedure 
at The Nest Te Kōhanga.  
 
Our visitors are increasingly turning to technology to find out more about Wellington Zoo, with 
website visits from within New Zealand up almost 500%.  A great increase in our social media 
followers has enabled us to connect more people with nature across a wider platform.  During 
the year, we saw our Facebook fan base grow almost 150% from 11,685 to 17,086; while our 
Twitter followers increased from 4,000 to over 5,000.  This loyal group generate further 
exposure for the Zoo – not just by sharing our stories with their own friends and followers; but 
also their own Zoo memories, experiences and photos.  
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4. Build lasting community support and participation 
 
Our community have sung our praises widely, and we were proud to receive the prestigious 
Vibrant Gold Award at the 2013 Wellington Gold Awards.  This award recognises innovative 
and high achieving events, hospitality and tourism facilities in Wellington; and is high praise in 
recognition of the role the Zoo plays in our community.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Board Chair Ross Martin accepts the Vibrant Gold Award from Mayor Celia Wade-Brown 

 
Embracing the support and participation of our community is pivotal for Wellington Zoo.  This 
year, we have grown our Zoo Crew membership base, with over 3,800 members signing up to 
visit their Zoo.  
 
Volunteers provide valuable support to the Zoo, and over the last year they have dedicated 
over 8,000 hours (the equivalent of 4.19 full time employees) to helping the Zoo.  The number 
of corporate groups has increased this year, as they recognise the Zoo as a valuable place to 
give back to their community and really get stuck in, with 54 groups visiting in total. We were 
also lucky enough to have a Live NZ volunteer join us full time for six weeks, helping out in all 
parts of the Zoo.  
 
We have opened our doors to our neighbours, hosting our eighth annual Neighbours Night.  
This free evening for our neighbours was held on 21 March during Neighbours Week – with 
over 700 taking the opportunity to mix and mingle at the Zoo.  This event provides access to 
the Zoo for many people who would otherwise be unable to afford to come.  With sausage 
sizzles, face painting and animal talks, we were thrilled to have the neighbours over exploring 
all that is new at the Zoo.  
 
On Children’s Day Te Ra O Te Tamariki, we helped our community to find time for family with 
gold coin entry for kids.  Over 1,350 visitors took part in the festivities, helping to raise $1,182 
for the Wellington Zoo Conservation Fund.  
 
On Wellington Open Day, we were thrilled to exceed all previous visitation records.  On Sunday 
26 May, the city’s various visitor attractions are open to visitors for a $2 donation. Over 6,800 
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Wellingtonians took the opportunity to visit the Zoo – with 1,000 gaining entry in the first hour of 
opening.  Despite the great volume of people, everything ran smoothly and the visitor feedback 
was overwhelmingly positive.  Over $12,000 was raised for our Wellington Zoo Conservation 
Fund.  

 
Children enjoy the Zoo at the annual Neighbours’ Night BBQ 

 
We welcomed over 6,900 visitors with our ‘Winter Wednesdays’ promotion through August, 
which gave our community an incentive to explore our winter wonderland and fall in love with 
our Zoo.  
 
To strengthen pathways for young people in the community, we welcomed new Gateway 
students who took place in structured workplace training at the Zoo to help them towards 
further education and employment.  In partnership with the Wellington South Police, we 
developed the Youth at Risk Programme, so that our young people can find positive ways to 
give back to our community – with successful placements over school holidays.  
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5. Show industry leadership 
 
Leading the way 
 
Wellington Zoo is fast becoming recognised as a centre of excellence in animal care and 
quality visitor experience.   
 
Our staff hold seven studbook and species coordinator positions.  These positions include the 
responsibility for studbook maintenance for animals of particular species in the region – New 
Zealand and Australia. Our Collection Development Manager, Simon Eyre, holds the studbook 
for Meerkats, Porcupines, and Auckland Green Geckos.  Simon also shares the species 
coordinator position for Tuatara with Kristin Kennedy; Pygmy Marmosets with Jacqui Hooper; 
Cheetah with Amanda Tiffin, and Nyala with Elise Kovac.    
 
Our staff also play important roles within the Zoo and Aquarium Association (ZAA) committees.  
In addition to her role as Wellington Zoo Chief Executive, Karen Fifield has been the President 
of ZAA Australasia and was recently re-elected for a further two year term.  Karen has also 
been invited to sit on the New Zealand committee for the International Union for Conservation 
of Nature and the NZ Animal Behaviour and Welfare Consultative Committee.  She is also a 
member of the GROW Board. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chief Executive Karen Fifield is also President of ZAA Australasia. 
 

Collections Development Manager, Simon Eyre, has been elected Chair of the ZAA 
Accreditation and Animal Welfare Committee.  Simon is also the convenor of the Carnivores 
and Small Exotic Taxonomic Advisory Group (TAG), a member of the Australasian Species 
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Management Programme Committee,), and also the ZAANZ liaison for the Ministry of Primary 
Industries and Environmental Protection Authority. General Manager Operations, Mauritz 
Basson, is the Ungulate TAG husbandry advisor.   
 
Dr Lisa Argilla was reconfirmed at the Principal Veterinary Advisor for the ZAANZ Fauna TAG.  
Dr Baukje Lenting was nominated and accepted as the secondary advisor. Dr Argilla and Dr 
Lenting have also been confirmed as adjunct lecturers in the Institute of Veterinary, Animal and 
Biomedical Sciences at Massey University – meaning the Zoo is able to return the support 
Massey University specialists have given throughout the year.   
 
The leadership demonstrated by Zoo staff extends beyond animal care, as our expertise in 
other fields also recognises.  Visitor Experience Manager, Oli du Bern, is the secretary of the 
Interpretation Network New Zealand (INNZ) committee, leading the best practices and 
professional standards in interpretation.  Learning Team Manager, Lynn Allan, has been asked 
to sit on the Capital Science Educators Committee.  
 
Sharing our stories 
To share and exchange knowledge, our staff have been active participants in conferences 
around New Zealand and Australia.   
 
The ZAA Australia Conference was held in August 2012. Dr Lisa Argilla and Marketing and 
Communications Manager, Kate Baker, presented together about the visit of Happy Feet, the 
Emperor Penguin, and the valuable learning for both the veterinary and the communications 
fields. Karen Fifield and Manager People and Culture, Jo Ring, also presented about the 
Journey of Change to Create the ‘Best Little Zoo Culture in the World’.  They also took this 
presentation to the Wellington Human Relations Institute New Zealand Special Interest Group 
the following month.  
 
Visitor Experience Manager, Oli du Bern, presented on interpreting climate change at the INNZ 
conference in Christchurch. He was joined in November by General Manager Community 
Engagement, Amy Hughes, to present at the Interpretation Australia Conference.  They were 
able to inspire with the work that created Green Zoo Green You, illustrating how stories of 
sustainability can be shared in an engaging, new manner.  
 
In the same month, Keepers Sarah van Herpt, Kristin Kennedy, and Jacqui Hooper presented 
at the Training and Conditioning Workshop at Auckland Zoo.  
 
Our vets, Dr Lisa Argilla and Dr Baukje Lenting, both presented at the New Zealand Veterinary 
Association Wildlife Society Conference in December 2012. Dr Argilla talked about The Nest 
Te Kōhanga and the work her team does with native species; while Dr Lenting presented about 
her research on Mycobacterium Pinnipedii infection in New Zealand Sea Lions.  
 
In May 2013, Keepers Esta Wilson-Burke and Ryan Cartlidge visited the Australasian Society 
of Zoo Keeping Conference in Auckland to present about Conservation Connection, and how 
this project helps to put all our stories together to create the big picture for our visitors.  
 
A contingent of staff travelled to Dunedin for the 2013 ZAANZ Conference in May.  Keeper 
Jared Tomalin engaged attendees with his presentation on how contact animals help nurture 
minds; while Keeper Sarah van Herpt shared her experiences working with our conservation 
partner, Kea Conservation Trust, and the little Kea that could. Oli du Bern provoked discussion 
with his presentation on Nurturing Nature with Advocacy, and how advocacy and connections 
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can be built into all parts of the visitor experience to celebrate the work of zoos. Amy Hughes 
shared a presentation about the development of the Conservation Connection project, and why 
it is important to provide further context for visitors. Simon Eyre ran a workshop on Animal 
Welfare.  
 
Taking advantage of these opportunities ensures our staff are at the forefront of industry 
developments, with access to share our stories with the wider industry.  
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6. Ensure valued and motivated staff 
 
Building the capability and performance of our people 
Our people have the technical and professional skills, knowledge and attitudes to be high 
performers, enhance productivity, and deliver professional and timely services to our visitors 
and stakeholders. 
 
To motivate and promote a culture of continuous learning, our staff have had the opportunity to 
attend learning sessions throughout the year – hosted by their peers and by external 
facilitators.  These sessions have ranged from informative sessions about animal welfare to 
conservation leave and research projects; and training opportunities for animal conditioning to 
New Zealand sign language taster classes.  Providing these sessions helps to build the 
capability and performance of our team by encouraging shared knowledge.  
 
Our staff have also been engaged with external training opportunities to lift capability and 
performance.  Four of our Life Science Team members attended the sixth Australasian Training 
and Conditioning Workshop. This comprehensive workshop included an interactive basic 
training session, workshops on vet procedures, enrichment and education, understanding how 
our own behaviour affects animals, and problem solving for all species.  The attendees also 
heard from international keynote speaker, Barbara Heidenreich, and network with industry 
peers.  
 
Four members of the Visitor Engagement team attended the INNZ national workshop in 
Christchurch; while our Marketing and Communications team increased their knowledge at a 
number of forums about green communications, getting people through the doors, and 
multichannel direct marketing.   

 
Visitor Engagement Manager Ben Pocock (left) digs in at the INNZ workshop 
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Growing our people engagement 
We have an engaged workforce committed to delivering excellent results. Our people have a 
clear line of sight and understanding of how their role contributes to our strategic elements. 
They know what is expected of them, they feel valued and motivated and are empowered, 
committed and positive about change and opportunities. Wellington Zoo is seen as a preferred 
employment option. 
 
We have an ongoing commitment to ensure that all staff are valued and motivated.  Two of our 
Action Learning Groups focussed on this area, developing our Reward and Recognition Policy 
and establishing our annual awards evening, the Gold Agoutis. We held our first Annual 
Awards Night on 17 August here at the Zoo, with rewards for the following categories: 
 Excellence in Building Lasting Community Support and Participation 
 Excellence in Industry Leadership 
 Excellence in Valued and Motivated Staff 
 Excellence in Outstanding, Intimate and Unique Visitor Experiences 
 Excellence in Conservation and Sustainability 
 Excellence in Ensuring Financial Sustainability 
 The Salty Dip Award 
 Peoples Choice – Employee of the Year 
 Chief Executive’s Choice – Individual Excellence 
 Chief Executive’s Choice – Team Excellence 
 

 
Some of our Gold Agouti Award Winners 2012 

 
The event provides an excellent opportunity to bring everyone together to recognise and 
celebrate significant milestones, individual and organisational achievements, and to foster a 
positive organisational culture. 
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Keeping with the spirit of celebration and fun, our staff organised our second annual Zoolympic 
Games – an evening of games, fun, and much laughter that truly made a positive contribution 
to morale and team building.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff prepare for a Zoo version egg and spoon race at the second annual Zoolympics 
 

Our commitment to valued and motivated staff was recognised in a feature article of the 
November 2012 edition of Employment Today.   
 
We have continued to advance our people engagement through TetraMap, which has proved 
to be a fantastic tool for helping all staff to understand themselves, their peers, and how to 
communicate more effectively with each other.  All new staff participate in TetraMap 
workshops, gaining greater appreciation for the perspective of others.   
 
Strengthening leadership and management capabilities 
Our leaders provide clear vision and communication about WZT’s goals and values. They 
create high performing teams and ensure that our people feel valued and have the opportunity 
to develop their potential. 
 
Managers were able to take charge with three action learning groups to apply the theory and 
principles from the 2012 Management 101 Leadership Development Programme.  These 
projects spanned across the organisation, with the development of a new Reward and 
Recognition Policy, an enhanced induction programme and accompanying manual, and a new 
annual awards night – the Gold Agoutis.  
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Karen Fifield and Dr Lisa Argilla at the Management 101 Leadership Development Awards event. 

 
Our people who show strong aspirations have been provided with the opportunity to lead and 
manage specialised programmes; from enrichment to animal training and conditioning.  To 
ensure success, they have received coaching and support from management.  The stretch and 
challenge of these projects has had great benefits, including enhanced technical skills which 
are then shared with other staff to foster our culture of shared continuous learning.  
 
Health and Wellbeing 
Our suite of wellness initiatives was extended this year. All staff have access to the Employee 
Assistance Programme Services for personal and professional assistance; and to ward off 
winter woes, staff were given the opportunity for free flu vaccinations in May. We have also 
now teamed up with SpecSavers to provide all staff with access to discounted fully 
comprehensive eye examinations, free digital retinal photography, and exclusive discounts for 
glasses or contacts.  This offer also extends to friends and family.   
 
MoleMap clinics were also offered to staff on site at a discounted rate.  MoleMap is an 
advanced melanoma skin cancer detection programme designed to protect the deadly effects 
of melanoma skin cancer by diagnosing it at the earliest possible stage.  The service will now 
be offered on an annual basis with all our wellness initiatives.  
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We employed the professional expertise of the New Zealand Drug Detection Agency to support 
the development and implementation of a new Drug and Alcohol Policy.  This new policy is to 
assist in reducing and eliminating the unacceptable risks that alcohol and drug abuse bring to 
the workplace, and ensure that we comply with the legal obligations under the Health and 
Safety in Employment Act. This included employee information seminars, management training 
workshops, and ongoing testing services.   
 
Defibrillator training was provided to our team of first aiders by Wellington Free Ambulance on 
24 November.  A defibrillator is located in the centre of the Zoo to provide emergency 
assistance to visitors or staff. We also completed our ACC Workplace Safety Management 
Practices audit, which certifies our systems and processes that promote safety and injury 
prevention.  
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Trustee Bios 
 
Ross Martin (Chair) 
 
Ross is a Chartered Accountant and successful businessman. He joined the Wellington Zoo 
Trust after a successful career in Public Transport in the Asia Pacific Region. He is a strong 
supporter of the Zoo's Visitor Engagement, Learning and Conservation strategies and is a 
passionate Wellingtonian. His vision for the Zoo is to build a financially resilient and beautifully 
presented community facility that is loved by all Wellingtonians and visitors to Wellington. 
Amongst other roles, Ross is also Chair of the Wellington Free Ambulance. 
 
Francie Russell (Deputy Chair) 
Francie is an inaugural Zoo trustee and is involved with the philanthropic and business sectors 
in Wellington. Ensuring a unique experience is key to the success of the facility, and this is the 
prime focus of her involvement. Other board appointments include NZ Art Show, Wellington 
Netball Centre, Tana Umaga Foundation and Maranui Surf Life Saving Club. Francie is also a 
Justice of the Peace. 
 
Simon Marsh 
“Swampy” Marsh is a Wellington City Councillor and lives with his family in his eastern ward 
suburb of Seatoun. Swampy remains connected with Wellington’s business community through 
his successful radio advertising business. Since becoming a Trustee he has become a proud 
disciple of Wellington Zoo. 
 
Linda Meade 
Linda provides commercial and other specialist financial advice to a range of businesses and 
organisations spanning the public and private sectors. Over the last 25 years she has worked 
in London and Switzerland as well as New Zealand.  Linda is a Partner in the Deloitte Financial 
Advisory Services team in Wellington. Linda is also the Director and co-owner of Daisies Early 
Education & Care Centre, a high quality early childhood education centre based in 
Johnsonville, Wellington. 
 
Alan Dixson 
Alan was educated in England at the University of Nottingham where he obtained a BSc in 
Zoology and at the University of Birmingham Medical School, where he was awarded a PhD 
and a DSc in Biological Sciences. His research has involved comparative studies of 
reproductive biology and the evolution of sexuality in primates. He has held posts at the 
Zoological Society of London (1976-1983), Medical Research Council UK (1983-1999), 
International Medical Research Centre in Gabon (1989-1992) and was Director of Conservation 
and Science at the Zoological Society of San Diego in the USA (1999-2005). He is currently a 
Professor in the School of Biological Sciences at Victoria University of Wellington, and has 
published more than 140 papers and books, including "The Natural History of the 
Gorilla"(1981), "Sexual Selection and the Origins of Human Mating Systems"(2009), and 
"Primate Sexuality: Comparative Studies of the Prosimians, Monkeys, Apes, and Humans" 
(second edition 2012). 
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